Minutes of the Garland City Council meeting held May 19, 2021, at 8:14 pm at the Garland City Building with the following
council members present:

Todd Miller Mayor

Linda Bourne Council Member
Joshua Marble Council Member
Roger Ogborn Council Member
Steve Peacock Council Member

Mayor Miller called the meeting to order. Council Member Ogborn gave the invocation and Mayor Miller led the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A motion to approve the agenda was made by Council Member Bourne. A second was made by Council Member Marble with
all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was the approval of the minutes from May 5, 2021.

Council Member Bourne made a motion to approve the minutes from May 5, 2021. A second was made by Council Member
Oghorn with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mavyor Miller asked if there were any requests for future agenda items. There were none.
Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was to vote on the Municipal Wastewater Planning Program.

Council Member Marble made a motion that we adopt the Municipal Wastewater Planning Program as set forth by Matthew
Cutler. A second was made by Council Member Peacock with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated that under new business was a vote on change order #8 for Spindler Construction and asked Beau
Petersen from Sunrise Engineering to give an update on the sewer plant and explain the change order.

Beau explained that the change order is for an extension of seventy-one calendar days and labor for fifty-two days split in half
for the total of $19,344. He also told the council about a surface drain that needs to be added due to irrigation seepage which is going to
be $18,400. Beau then showed some pictures of the site and gave an update.

A motion was made by Council Member Marble that we approve change order #8 for Spindler. A second was made by Council
Member Ogborn with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda was the financial review and asked if there were any questions. There were
none.

Mayor Miller stated the next item on the agenda is the approval of the coding for accounts payable and payroll.

Council Member Peacock made a motion to approve the coding for payroll and accounts payable. A second was made by
Council Member Marble with all council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Under miscellaneous, Mayor Miller stated that Jason Bingham was here to update us and talk about the fundraiser they are
doing at the cook shack.

Jason explained they have three different groups doing the fundraiser. Girl’s wrestling, girl's lacrosse, and girl’s tennis. They
are really excited and very grateful for the opportunity to make money for sports because it is expensive. The group would like to
propose that they do the cook shack for Wheat and Beet Days.

Council Member Peacock made a motion to adjourn at 8:45 pm. A second was made by Council Member Bourne with all

council members present voting in favor of the motion.

Sharlet Anderson, Recorder ~




